Safety is paramount when the lives of bathers are at a potential risk. Many construction prac-
tices that were considered safe have now been found to be potentially dangerous by way of
the new VGB\ANSI 2007 standards. It is our goal with this informative sheet to help make
you aware of common and dangerous pool plumbing configurations and possibie solutions for
those safety concerns.

Some things to be aware of:

Single main drains have been identified as a high entrapment risk. Single main drains are
identified by a single (typically circular) main drain in the bottom of the pool. Two drain sumps
paired together by a space of no less than 3’ inside edge to edge, or unblockable style drain
sumps\covers are considered substantially safer with regard to entrapment.

Single main drains should be protected by an SVRS device. An SVRS (Safety Vacuum Relief
Switch) is a safety device designed to either cut power to a circulation pump, or introduce air
into the plumbing system to avoid bather entrapment. Some common examples of an SVRS
are Stingl switches and Emotron devices.

Side wall suction ports or points of suction near or at the surface of the water (skimmers have
protected suction ports in most instances and do not qualify as side wall suction) can cause
serious damage or death to unsuspecting bathers. Because of their close proximity to
swimmers holding onto the ledge of a pool, the possibility of an accident occurring is substan-
tially higher than that of a main drain. Examples of side wall suctions would be an indepen-
dent vacuum line or a skimmer equalizer line.

In our opinion all side wall suctions should be eliminated where possible and turned into either
independent pressure pool cleaner lines (Polaris 380), a return line, or plugged and aban-
doned altogether. An SVRS should be used on any system with suction ports close enough
to the coping and waters edge to pose a threat to bathers.

If we service a swimming pool and notice any kind of dangerous safety condition we will send
a certified letter to your home informing you of the risks.

We do have a wide variety of safety devices designed to help protect swimmers and perform

a multiple point safety inspection free of charge. We offer safety upgrades at very affordable
prices due to the importance of accident prevention. Should you have any concerns or ques-
tions please do not hesitate to reach out to us, and remember safety is everyone’s responsi-

bility.
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After her tragic death, her mother, Nancy Baker, worked tirelessly to advocate for pool and
spa safety. Mrs. Baker, her family and Safe Kids Worldwide actively lobbied Congress to win
support for a law to require anti-entrapment drain covers and other safety devices, as
needed. The statute, which was sponsored by U.S. Rep. Debbie Wasserman Schultz of
Florida, was signed into law by the President in December 2007.

To carry out the requirements of the Virginia Graeme Baker Pool & Spa Safety Act, CPSC
launched Pool Safely: Simple Steps Save Lives, a national public education campaign to
raise public awareness about drowning and entrapment prevention, support industry compli-
ance with the Act’s requirements, and improve safety at the nation’s pools and spas.

- See more at: http://www.poolsafely.gov/pool-spa-safety-act/virginia-
graeme-baker/#sthash.FATUO7MI.dpuf
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Thank you for reading!




